
income communities and residents.  It is time to 
take advantage of the flexibility and innovation 
of the Step-Up program.  It is time to assess the 
contributions of the initiative thus far, and to 
take it a step further by exploring additional 
apprenticeship/training opportunities outside 
the traditional trades and crafts of the construc-
tion industry.   

 

To this end, Maria S. Ortiz has been designated 
the Region IV Labor Relations Coordinator for 
Apprenticeship and Training Opportunities.  
Her prime responsibility will be to evaluate 
employment and training programs throughout 
the Region, assess potential support for expan-
sions of existing programs, and explore new 
avenues for training.   

 

Because Step-Up is based on local decision-
making in designing programs that meet local 
needs and conditions, Maria’s job requires 
broad based support from you and your clien-
tele.  We look to you, our client agencies, to 
provide input, ideas and suggestions.  Our suc-
cess will be your success.  

Ms. Ortiz can be reached at our Miami Field 
Office on (305) 536-4456 ext. 2293, or via 
email at maria_s._ortiz@hud.gov . 

Developed in the early 1990s, the Step-Up 
Program is a national HUD initiative in-
tended to provide public housing residents 
and other persons with low income an op-
portunity to acquire on-the-job training and 
employment opportunities in a variety of 
skilled trades.  The initiative seeks to en-
hance employment prospects for individuals 
who otherwise would not qualify for formal 
apprenticeship programs.   

 

Through cooperative agreements with the 
larger community to develop classroom and 
worksite learning opportunities, the program 
encourages the use of apprenticeship as a 
means of investing in human capital and 
helping to ensure long-term career opportu-
nities for public housing residents and other 
persons with low incomes.  Moreover, by 
increasing self-sufficiency for program par-
ticipants, the program can enable individu-
als to obtain decent affordable housing, 
promote homeownership, and thereby 
strengthen communities. 

 

It is hard to believe ten years have gone by 
since the first four Step-Up programs were 
developed and launched in the cities of Chi-
cago, Ill; Huntington, W. VA; Phoenix, AZ; 
and Baltimore, MD, followed by the proto-
type program in San Antonio, TX.  HUD’s 
initiative launched a comprehensive col-
laboration effort with key federal agencies 
(DOL, DOJ, HHS), states and local govern-
ments, public housing authorities and their 
residents, as well as public/private interest 
groups, namely the National Association of 
Housing and Redevelopment Officials 
(NAHRO) and affiliates of the AFL-CIO.  

Now, it is time to take on a new challenge, 
to create better opportunities for our low 
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Upcoming Events 
• Agency Training— The OLR 

Web site now includes all train-
ing scheduled for client agencies 
and other clients.  In Region IV, 
we do send out invitations, mass 
Emails and faxes to notify poten-
tial participants, but please check 
the site frequently, as there may 
be training available in a nearby 
state.  The URL is :  http://
www.hud.gov/offices/olr/
olrtrainingsem.cfm  

• Special Training—If your 
agency has any especially urgent 
need for labor standards training, 
please contact your HUD OLR 
Specialist. 

Summer 2005 

Bob Young 
Regional Director 
Region IV 
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Semi-Annual Labor Standards 
Enforcement Reports 

It’s that time again…. 

Please prepare and submit your 
reports for the period April 1—
September 30 no later than Friday 
October 7th.  Contact your OLR 
specialist if you have any ques-
tions. 



To assist in outreach to find 
workers due back wages, 
HUD’s Office of Labor Rela-
tions has created a Website 
devoted to identifying 
“unfound” workers.  The da-
tabase includes information 
about persons who have 
worked on HUD FHA pro-
jects and are due back wages.   

Want to know more?  Of 
course you do!  Just go to the 
website at http://
www.hud.gov/offices/olr/
uwsearch.cfm.    Workers  
may use the site to find out if 
they are due restitution.  They 
need enter only the last name 
to  search.  After we verify 
the worker’s identity, we will 
process payment.  It’s that 
easy!   

Editor’s Note:  The follow-
ing story is true.  The names 
of the innocent were 
changed.  Melanie’s name 
was not. 

Bob (the Builder) arrived 
home from work.  What a 
lousy day!  August in Miami 
is usually hot and humid, but 
today was unbearable.  Work 
dragged on.  The afternoon   
I-95 traffic was bad, so he got 
home late.  The home AC 
was broken, and someone had 
stolen the paper - again.  A 
bad day all around. 

Bob checked the mail only to 
find a letter from the IRS.  
“Oh no, what in the world 
now?” he grumbled as he 
went to the fridge for a cool 
beverage.  You guessed it!  
Nothing in the fridge to 
drink!  Overwhelmed, Bob 
opened the letter.  The letter 
said he had been underpaid 
while working on a HUD 
construction project, “Sweaty 
Palms.”  “Jeez,” he thought.  
He worked on that job way 
back in 1985.  The letter said 
to call Melanie Dalton in 
Atlanta with any questions 
and requested him to fill out a 
form and send it back to 
HUD. 

“Yeah, I bet they have money 
for me,” he thought.  
“Probably twenty seven 
cents; big deal!”  Neverthe-
less, he called HUD.  He was 
sure he was wasting his hard 
earned money on a wild 
goose chase.  Besides, what 
government employee would 
be on the job after 5:00pm?  
Surprise!  Melanie was at the 
office (OK, she was about to 
leave; preparing to play in 
Atlanta’s notorious traffic) 
when the phone rang.  Bob 
asked about the back wages.  

Melanie asked Bob, “Are you 
sitting down?”  “No. Why?” 
came the quick reply.  She 
explained to Bob that while 
working on a HUD FHA pro-
ject in 1985, he had been paid 
less than the prevailing wages 
for the classification of work 
he was doing on the project.  
Bob was silent, he knew this 
much from the letter.  “How 
much?“ he asked.  “Oh, that’s 
the good part,” Melanie told 
him.  “You are going to re-
ceive $9,420.27!”  Hello? 
Hello?  After five full minutes 
of screaming, yelling, and 
laughing, Bob regained his 
composure.  Truly, this had 
been a very good day! 

 

Post Script 

HUD has made it a priority to 
find workers for whom back 
wages have been held on 
FHA projects over the years.  
Although we have worked on 
this project steadily for years, 
we have really “taken it to a 
higher level” recently.   

Since fiscal year 2000, HUD 
OLR staff has detected a total 
of $5,801,815.56 in wages 
due approximately 9,000 con-
struction workers and housing 
authority maintenance staff.  
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Atlanta Staff  
by State / Function 

Dial 404-331-5001 + extension 

Alabama 
Rhonda Lindquist x2585 

Caribbean 
Leslie Gibson x2042 

Florida (South) 
Steve Bales x2039 

Florida (North) 
Ira Hawkins x2062 

Georgia 
Melanie Dalton x2045 

Kentucky / & City of Atlanta 
Tony Bacon x2046 

Mississippi  
Patrick Richards x2710 

North Carolina 
Ronnie Davenport x2047 

South Carolina 
Debra Tilley x2003 

Tennessee (West) 
Deborah Conyers x2044 

Office of Labor Relations 

Dondra J. Merrell 
Regional Labor Relations Officer 

Alfreida Doe 
Program Support Assistant x2605  

Field Staff by Location 
 &  

Responsibility 
 

Jacksonville, Florida 
Jennifer Kauntz 
NE Florida & SE Georgia, All Tri-
bally-Designated Housing Entities 
904-232-1777 x2009 
 
Miami, Florida 
Maria Ortiz 
Apprenticeship & Training 
305-536-5678 x2293 
 
Nashville, Tennessee 
Joseph Purcell 
615-736-7000 x3124 



which provides veterans in 
need with housing, food, em-
ployment, transportation, 
clothing, and financial assis-
tance.  It could be that Joe 
feels so close to this work 
because he once found him-
self homeless.  

Joe enjoys spending time with 
his two adult children.  He 
also loves to read, listen to 
music, grow roses, garden and 
cook.  Joe takes pride in his 
historic Victorian home  
which is listed on Nashville’s  
annual tour of homes.  Check 
out the Nashville Tennessean 
for the occasional guest col-
umn Joe writes. 

Joe Purcell’s resume provides 
intriguing insights into this 
talented and entertaining 
member of the Region IV 
Labor Relations staff.  Joe, 
one of our newer Labor Rela-
tions Specialists, works out of 
the Nashville field office.  He 
came to HUD as a Commu-
nity Builder in 2000, and 
served in that capacity until 
2002, when he joined the 
Office of Labor Relations.  

Joe is a graduate of Vander-
bilt University with a BA in 
Social Science from the pres-
tigious George Peabody Col-
lege.  He earned a Masters 
Degree in Public Administra-

tion from the Institute of Gov-
ernment at Tennessee State 
University. 

Joe’s down -to-earth nature, 
sense of humor, and strong 
convictions draws people to 
him.  His experiences in the 
work world range from being 
a Captain in the U.S. Army to 
Community Organizer/
Leadership Trainer, and Man-
agement Consultant.  Joe also 
spent many years at the Met-
ropolitan Development and 
Housing Agency in Nashville, 
Tennessee.   

With pride in his voice, Joe 
speaks of participating in the 
annual Stand Down event, 

use of these resources for 
economic development and 
other recognized public bene-
fits.   

Additional information on the 
Preserve America initiative 
can be found on the Web at 
www.preserveamerica.gov, 
or you may contact the Advi-
sory Council on Historic Pres-
ervation, Office of Preserva-
tion Initiatives at 202-606-
8503.  In addition, HUD has 
created written guidance re-
garding the use of HUD Com-
munity Development Block 
Grant funds for heritage tour-
ism and community develop-
ment.  For additional informa-
tion on using HUD resources 
to fund a Preserve America 
initiative please call your 
Community Planning and 
Development Representative 
in your local Field Office.  

Preserve America is a White 
House initiative that encour-
ages and supports community 
efforts to preserve and enjoy 
our priceless cultural and 
natural heritage.  The goals of 
the initiative include a greater 
shared knowledge about the 
Nation's past, strengthened 
regional identities and local 
pride, increased local partici-
pation in preserving the coun-
try's cultural and natural heri-
tage assets, and support for 
the economic vitality of our 
communities.  

Signed by President Bush 
March 3, 2003, Executive 
Order 13287 complements 
the Preserve America initia-
tive.  The order establishes 
Federal policy to provide 
leadership in preserving 
America's heritage by ac-
tively advancing the protec-

tion, enhancement, and con-
temporary use of the historic 
properties owned by the Fed-
eral Government.  The order 
also encourages agencies to 
seek partnerships with State, 
tribal, and local governments 
and the private sector to make 
more efficient and informed 

Section 3 
Section 3 is part of the Housing 
and Urban Development Act of 
1968.  Its purpose is to ensure 
employment, training, 
contracting and other economic 
development opportunities for 
low income persons when 
federal dollars are expended. 
Federal law requires that “to the 
greatest extent feasible” at least 
30% of all new hires should be 
Section 3 Residents. 

Section 3 helps low-income 
residents gain the training, 
education and jobs needed to 
become self-sufficient.   

HUD grant agreements and 
contracts require recipients to 
comply with the Section 3 
requirements, which apply to the 
entire project or activity 
regardless of whether it is fully 
or partially funded by HUD. 

To learn more about HUD and 
Section 3, contact your Fair 
Housing and Equal Opportunity 
representative in your local 
HUD office, or visit our website 
at http://www.hud.gov. 

Preserve America! 

Atlanta Staff Spotlight: Joe Purcell 
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HUD Goals 
H Increase Homeownership 

Opportunities  

H Promote Decent Affordable 
Housing 

H Strengthen Communities  

H Ensure Equal Opportunity in 
Housing 

H Embrace High Standards of 
Ethics, Management, and 
Accountability 

H Promote Participation of 
Faith-Based and Community 
Organizations 

HUD Mission   
Increase Homeownership, 
support community develop-
ment, and increase access to 
affordable housing free from 
discrimination. 



off this new initiative.  If you 
are interested in working with 
us on developing training 
‘from the ground up’ please 
call us on (404) 331-4637. 

Wage Decisions on the Web 
The Dept. of Labor is experi-
encing difficulties concerning 
the Davis -Bacon wage deci-
sions accessible on the Web.  
Although you may continue 
to access wage decisions on 
the GPO Website, http://
www.access.gpo.gov/
davisbacon/, please note that 
greater accuracy may be 
achieved by browsing for 
decisions by State and County 
rather than by using the 
search feature.  Some 
searches have resulted in in-
correct wage decisions.  
Please be sure to scrutinize 
downloaded wage decisions 
to verify correct wage deci-
sion type and counties cov-
ered.   

Training Town Hall 

The Atlanta Office of Labor 
Relations wants your input to 
help us develop the training 
you seek.  We have long held 
basic labor standards training 
classes, but we also have 
many colleagues out there 
who could use more in-depth 
courses.   We want to provide 
such opportunities, and we 
want you to help in develop-
ing—and even participating 
in providing some of the 
training.  We believe that 
your experiences, your sto-
ries, your challenges could 
benefit many other local and 
state agencies throughout the 
region.  Look for more infor-
mation soon about a ‘town 
hall’ event in Atlanta to kick 

Your Toolbox 

U.S. Department of Housing 
and Urban Development 
Office of Labor Relations 
Five Points Plaza Building 
40 Marietta Street 
Atlanta, GA  30303 
www.hud.gov / www.espanol.hud.gov 

Bob Young 
Regional Director 

Region IV 

 

 

 

 

Attention:  Labor Relations Officer / Davis-Bacon Enforcement 

 

 

 

 

 

 

——————————————————- 

 

4ASL 

Partnership for Home Energy 
Efficiency 

The Departments of Energy, 
Housing & Urban Development, 
and the Environmental Protection 
Agency are cooperating to pro-
vide Americans, including home-
builders, with the latest home 
energy savings information on a 
Web portal. 

For most owners and renters, 
utility bills are the second largest 
household expense.  Housing 
affordability and energy effi-
ciency go hand in hand.  By re-
ducing the price of utility bills, 
we reduce the cost of living for 
the nation’s low and moderate 
income families. 

For more information about the 
Partnership visit the Energy Sav-
ers website at 
http://www.energysavers.gov.  
or  
http://www.hud.gov/energy/ 


